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1. 

 
Purpose/Executive Summary 

 
 
1.1 
 
 

 
This report sets out requests from the Development and Infrastructure Service to 
establish street names for a number of housing and commercial developments in 
Wards 17 and 19. 
 

 
2. Implications 

 
2.1 Resource - None 
2.2 Legal - None 
2.3 Community (Equality, Poverty and Rural) – The appropriate Community Councils have 

been consulted 
2.4 Climate Change / Carbon Clever - None 
2.5 Risk - None 
2.6 Gaelic - the street signs will be bilingual; and so promote the use of Gaelic. 
 
 
3. 

 
 

Recommendations 
 

3.1 Members are asked to: 
 
 

i. Homologate the naming of new streets for; 
 

- New commercial development, Inverness Airport 
- New housing development, Tornagrain, Inverness  
- New Housing development, Milton of Leys, Inverness  
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4. 

 
Ward 17 
 
 

4.1 New commercial development, Inverness Airport 
 
Members are invited to homologate one new street name for this development serving 
a new hotel at Inverness Airport.  The name proposed by the developer was Runway 
View however although Ardersier and Petty Community Council had no issue with this 
name Elected Members felt that the name Fresson Circle was more fitting and better 
reflected the aviation connection after Captain Ernest Edmund "Ted" Fresson, OBE, 
who lived from 20 September 1891 to 25 September 1963. He was a pioneer aviator 
who is primarily remembered for establishing Highland Airways.  The alternative street 
name Fresson Circle has met with no objection. 
 
 

4.2 New housing development, Tornagrain, Inverness 
 
Members are invited to homologate four new street names;  
 

- South Coul Court 
- Badgers Green 
- Lagnachree 
- The Neuk 

 
Croy and Culloden More community Council had extensive discussions with the 
developer regarding the appropriate naming of these streets exploring several options.  
After discussion between the Ward 17 Elected Members, Croy and Culloden Moor 
Community Council and the developer, South Coul Court, Badgers Green, Lagnachree 
and The Neuk were agreed as appropriate names. 
 
 

5. Ward 19 
 

5.1 New housing development , Milton of Leys, Inverness 
 
Members are invited to homologate two new street names for a new development of 49 
new properties as; 
 

- Monarch Road 
- Northview Green 

 
The developer proposed the names Monarch Road and Leys Green however Leys 
Green was regarded as a STEM name in use elsewhere.  Inverness South Community 
Council declined to make comment leaving Elected Members to agree suitable names.  
Members were content with the use of Monarch Road however were asked to provide 
an alternative name for the second street to avoid possible confusion.  Members 
agreed on the name Northview Green. 
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